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“Praise ye the Lord. O give thanks unto the Lord; 

 for he is good: for his mercy endureth for ever.” Psalm 106:1 

    We have so much to praise the Lord for! God has 
been so good to us! I am thankful to serve our merciful 
Father. September and October have been a busy 
season for us, but we are rejoicing at all God has done! 
We are thankful to have seen more souls saved. For 
over a year now we had prayed and asked you to pray 
for the salvation of Gustavo. Gustavo received Christ 
as His Savior and is growing in the Lord! Praise the 
Lord for His mercy in continuing to work in Gustavo’s 
heart this whole year. We also had three precious 
children who are faithful in Sunday school receive 
Christ as their Savior! Please continue to pray for 
salvation of souls. Also, for us as we help these new 
believers to grow. We are currently doing discipleship 
with several new believers weekly. I believe it is so 
important to give them a good foundation as they 
begin their journey with God. It has been an 
encouragement and challenge to us as we see their desire to learn. May we 
never lose that desire! 

   Another exciting event was our first two church members joining our 
church! We are thankful for this couple. We have seen so much growth in 
them. Alan has a desire to study in Bible Institute and our plan is to begin some 

formal training starting next year. He and his wife 
have been a blessing serving in so many ways. 
They have helped make our workload lighter. He 
started leading music recently and that has been a 
blessing to me. Please pray that God will continue 
to grow Alan and Luciana and use them mightily. 
When the church grows and moves forward, our 
enemy also tries to 

attack, and insert false doctrines and teachings. I 
won’t go into details, but we have also been dealing 
with a difficult situation and need God’s wisdom 
and protection. We had a children’s event and had 
several new families come out for this. Pray for the 
seed sown. The ladies Bible study that my wife has 
been doing with the ladies has been a blessing and is a way 
we have been reaching some new ladies. We thank you 
from the bottom of our hearts for your prayers, support, 
and encouragement. We are blessed to have partners like 
you.  Have a blessed and Happy Thanksgiving! 

Alex, Jessica, Joshua, Caleb, Josiah and Lily Lima 


